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Dimitriou Maria: H&F

From: Perez-Trillo Cristina: H&F
Sent: 24 June 2020 11:11
To: vincenzo@jacks.london
Subject: FW: Licensing Act 2003: Jacks, 152 Wandsworth Bridge Road
Attachments: Police Letter - Off Sales.pdf; Controlled Drinking Poster LBHF.pdf

**PLEASE CONFIRM RECIEPT OF THIS EMIAL** 
 
Dear Mr Defeo, 
 
We are in receipt of the picture below (18 June 2020 – 18:15) which shows seating made available and in 
use in front of ‘Smartec’ which is adjacent to your licensed premises.  
 
We remind you that customers seated consuming food and/or drinks in areas adjacent to the property is a 
breach of section 4 part 3 of the COVID Regulations 2020. (See below). 
-Any seating at or adjacent to the property must be removed or customers informed they cannot be used – 
verbally/tapped off.  
-If customers are bringing their own tables/chairs they must be informed this is not permitted. 
 
I would also like to make you aware that resident complaints have been raised with regards to your 
customers congregating outside the property, ignoring social distancing and causing ABS.  
Although premises are temporarily operating as an off licence, operators are still responsible for their 
customers. Street drinking has the potential to lead to ASB and public nuisance undermining the licensing 
objectives.  
 
Please see attached letter from Police Licensing in regards to off-sales and poster detailing the controlled 
drinking zone mentioned in the letter. Please print off the posters and display place on the exterior of your 
premises. As advised in attachment, staff should be dispersing their customers, encouraging them to leave 
the area or go home, if they refuse responsible actions must be taken. 
 
Can you give me a call on the number below as soon as possible to discuss operation moving forward until 
on sales are re-introduced please?  
 
 
The Health Protection (Coronavirus, Restrictions) (England) Regulations 2020  
4.—(1) A person responsible for carrying on a business which is listed in Part 1 of Schedule 2 must—  
(a) during the emergency period— 
(i) close any premises, or part of the premises, in which food or drink are sold for consumption on those 
premises, and 
(ii) cease selling food or drink for consumption on its premises; or 
(b)if the business sells food or drink for consumption off the premises, cease selling food or drink for 
consumption on its premises during the emergency period. 
 
(3) For the purposes of paragraph (1)(a)(ii) and (b), an area adjacent to the premises of the business 
where seating is made available for customers of the business (whether or not by the business) is 
to be treated as part of the premises of that business.  
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Kind regards 
 
Cristina Perez 
Licensing Compliance & Enforcement Officer 
Licensing  
The Environment Department  
Hammersmith & Fulham Council 
Work: 020 8753 5465 
Mobile: 079 9055 6181 
cristina.perez-trillo@lbhf.gov.uk 
www.lbhf.gov.uk 
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Get Outlook for Android 
 

 

Visit h&f CAN for more information  

 

Do it online at www.lbhf.gov.uk 

To sign up for regular news updates, please go to www.lbhf.gov.uk/newsupdates 

If you have received this email in error, please delete it and tell the sender as soon as possible. You should not 
disclose the contents to any other person or take copies.  

All emails you send over the internet are not secure unless they have been encrypted. For further details, please see 
www.getsafeonline.org/protecting-yourself  
 

 

NOTICE - This email and any attachments are solely for the intended recipient and may be confidential. If you have 
received this email in error, please notify the sender and delete it from your system. Do not use, copy or disclose the 
information contained in this email or in any attachment without the permission of the sender. Metropolitan Police 
Service (MPS) communication systems are monitored to the extent permitted by law and any email and/or 
attachments may be read by monitoring staff. Only specified personnel are authorised to conclude binding 
agreements on behalf of the MPS by email and no responsibility is accepted for unauthorised agreements reached 
with other personnel. While reasonable precautions have been taken to ensure no viruses are present in this email, its 
security and that of any attachments cannot be guaranteed. 

 

 


